Reports on Implemented Activities for the Development of the SECAP and LEAP

Sustainable Energy and Climate Action Plan (SECAP)

The Municipality of Brod is joining the Covenant of Mayors for Climate and Energy, thereby committing to reducing carbon dioxide (CO₂) emissions, increasing climate change resilience, and proposing solutions for mitigating energy poverty within its territory.

The development of the Sustainable Energy and Climate Action Plan was entrusted to the development, consulting, and research agency LIR Evolution, headquartered in Banja Luka. The working group and the agency held their first meeting in December 2024, during which the working group received tasks for further work and the collection of information necessary for drafting the document.

The working group began collecting the required data in January for public lighting, district heating, public buildings, transport, waste, water supply, and wastewater. During the same period, a surveyor was selected to conduct a household survey in the Brod municipality. The survey, scheduled for February and March, will include 364 randomly selected households and will gather information on energy consumption and the application of energy efficiency measures.

The Sustainable Energy and Climate Action Plan is a key document that, based on collected data about the current situation, identifies and provides precise and clear guidelines for implementing energy efficiency projects and measures, the use of renewable energy sources, and adaptation to the effects of climate change. These efforts aim to reduce the impact of climate change at the municipal level. The Action Plan focuses on the long-term effects of climate change in the local community, takes into account energy efficiency, and provides measurable goals and outcomes related to reducing energy consumption and CO₂ emissions.

Local Environmental Action Plan (LEAP)

The Department of Housing, Communal Affairs, and Ecology, in cooperation with the Local Development Unit, explored the market to select an expert for the development of the Local Environmental Action Plan.

Within the framework of the cross-border project CrossWaste, funding was originally proposed for the development of a Waste Management Plan. Since the municipality had already adopted such a plan, the funds were redirected to the development of the Local Environmental Action Plan (LEAP).

The LEAP document identifies environmental problems or shortcomings in one place, sets goals and measures for their resolution or improvement, and creates new opportunities for policymaking related to the protection and improvement of the environment in our community.

The LEAP document is expected to be credibly implemented and should serve both as a guideline for addressing priority environmental issues and as a tool for financing environmental and development projects.
